
From: Jackson, Brenda
To: Freeman, Terrance; Killingsworth, William
Cc: Teal, Jason; Lahmeur, Merriane; CM; Bowman, Aaron; Diamond, Rory; Howland, Nick; Newby, Samuel; Pittman,

JuCoby; White, Randy; Spivey, Markello; Ford-Hardin, Gerrie; Clements, Jeff
Subject: RE: 11.1.22 Maps
Date: Thursday, November 3, 2022 10:31:02 AM

Please consider this a one-way communication. City Council Members (colleagues) please do not
reply to this E-mail.
 
Dear CP/Chair Terrance Freeman and Mr. William (Bill) Killingsworth:
 
I am unavailable to attend the Special Committee on Redistricting meeting scheduled for today,
Thursday, November 3, 2022, at 12:00 p.m. because of another commitment. However, I have been
following the Special Committee on Redistricting meetings and I am aware of various considerations
being raised relative to the proposed maps. To that end, I am requesting that the following
information is included for each proposed map and the single member districts:
 

a. the gender, age and household size for each of the 14 single member City Council Districts;
b. educational attainment (25 yo+);
c. educational attainment (18-24 yo);
d. veteran status/disability status/benefits (Food Stamp/Snap Benefits/Percentage below the

poverty level);
e. income;
f. employment status/unemployment rate; and,
g. differential between proposed maps single member districts and single member districts

passed in Ordinance 2022-01.
 
I am requesting this information in advance of the Special City Council Meeting scheduled for Friday,
November 4, 2022, regarding 2022-800. It is important that Council Members have the relevant
information regarding the newly proposed maps that was available to Council Members during the
prior work of the Redistricting Committees from January 1, 2021, through January 11, 2022.
 
I am certain that each Council Member wants to ensure that each newly proposed single member
district is constituted in a manner that is fair and doesn’t unduly burden or disadvantage any single
member district over another…or unduly burden or disadvantage any neighbors, their needs and
quality of life in Jacksonville, Duval County, Florida. That was foremost on many of our minds during
the prior redistricting efforts.
 
I remain appreciative of the work and support provided to each of us during this process.
 
Peace,
CM Brenda A. Priestly Jackson
Council Member, District 10
Jacksonville City Council
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From: Lahmeur, Merriane <MGLahmeur@coj.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 1:07 PM
To: CM <CM@coj.net>
Cc: Teal, Jason <JTeal@coj.net>
Subject: 11.1.22 Maps
 
Council Members,
 
At the request of OGC, please see the attached maps from today’s Redistricting Special Committee
meeting.
 
Merriane G. Lahmeur
Chief of Legislative Services
Jacksonville City Council
117 West Duval Street, Suite 430
Jacksonville, Florida 32202
Office Phone: (904) 255-5169
Cell Phone: (904) 613-5742
Email: MGLahmeur@coj.net
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